
 Drinking Water Challenge Grant Conference Meeting Minutes
November 5, 2:30pm – 4:00pm EST

Participants



	· Laurie Cullerot, New Hampshire

· Dan Burleigh New Hampshire

· Pat Bickford New Hampshire

· Karen Fell, New Jersey

· Mike Matsko, New Jersey
· Gene Nicolai, Vermont 

· Rich Amirault, Rhode Island

· Deb LaFluer, Rhode Island


	· Ellie Kwong, EPA

· Ed Kim, EPA

· Mike Corbin, Maine

· Bob Peterson, Maine

·  Leslie Latt, Maine
· Doug Timms, enfoTech

· Rob Willis, Ross & Associates


Action Items



· In preparation for the December Advisory Committee call, the consultant team will prepare the data elements list -- removing any unnecessary columns and making it modular-- and ask the co-chairs to distribute the list and be the focal point for comments.

· The workgroup should let Laurie know if they are interested in participating in a face to face meeting in Chelmsford in the middle of December and what day works best (12/16, 17 or 18) as part of the IPT activities.   Laurie will determine if the meeting will occur but individuals should still check schedules.

· The workgroup will check their calendars for availability on February 4th and 5th for a full group face to face meeting in Concord, NH.

· The consultant team will continue working on the query documentation and be prepared to discuss further with the workgroup on the next conference call.
Meeting Minutes


Agenda and Action Item Review

The group reviewed the proposed agenda and the action items from the previous call.  
Advisory Committee Update

Rob Willis generally described the Advisory Committee Call.  Approximately nine Advisory Committee Members participated and the main topics of the call were a demonstration of a data submission system and discussion about potential Network Queries.  The workgroup participants who also were on the Advisory Committee; Laurie Cullerot, Pat Bickford, Ellie Kwong, Karen Fell, Linda Bonnette, and Doug Timms, each commented on the Advisory Call with the general consensus that the call went well.  
The workgroup was asked for potential topics for the next Advisory Committee Call.  Dan Burleigh suggested validation. Ask how the labs think validation should work?  How they want it to work?  Would they prefer an offline process where they get some type of feedback?  Rich Amirault felt as if this is something that we should dictate to the labs but acknowledge that we need a heterogeneous approach to validation.
The workgroup proposed that another potential topic for the next Advisory Committee call would be closing the loop about the data elements list.  Ellie Kwong suggested that because the data elements list is so complex, maybe we could present the list as individual modules instead of the entire spreadsheet. 

The group generally agreed and that we would make sure that they just review the module that pertains to them.  Doug added that we owe it to the advisory committee to have a full call about the data elements list.

Karen asked what an appropriate lead time would be. Doug added that the Lab Data Standard is going to have their draft completed on 11/18 and that the data standard would be good to accompany the data elements list.  The group decided that it would be good to try to send the Advisory Committee the documents by 11/24.
Laurie asked if it made sense to send the data elements w/o the columns SDWIS states and schema values

Doug thinks this is a good idea. Laurie also asked if we are going to get back to them about queries.  The group agreed that we should an it should be part of the next conference call.
Rob Willis proposed that the co-chairs be the lead on distributing the documents and being the point of reference for comments.  

Face-to-Face Meetings
Laurie Cullerot proposed two potential face-to-face (F2F) meetings.  One with the IPT in December to get the schema out of the way and a full group meeting in early February.   Laurie asked for individuals to let her know if they are interested in having/attending an IPT meeting in Chelmsford.  Laurie clarified that the meeting would probably be focused on resolving the differences between our schema and EPA OW Schema.  SDWIS State has import capabilities for SDWIS via EDI.  OW wants to change this so labs can submit via XML (an addition to the EDI).  It won’t be automated, won’t be a web service, won’t be tied to a Node, and will be manual.  If States want to automate it, States will/may have to bypass the manual input process. If a SDWIS state State wants to bring data in, they have two options; either their own import using EDWR or import using a generic XML style sheet and the SDWIS state schema.   Doug wondered the value of the December meeting – OW is developing the SDWIS State is schema regardless but won’t see the light of day until 2005.  What if states want solutions before then?  The workgroup was asked to let Laurie know what days in early December work for them and if anyone is interested in attending the meeting.  Laurie will determine if meeting will happen.
Rob gave an introduction to the proposed February meeting.  Karen asked where the meeting would be held.  The group discussed and decided that the meeting would be held in Concord.  Each state was asked for their availability in February.  NJ had not yet identified who is going but will get back to the workgroup.   RI indicated that the week of Feb 16th would not work.  Vermont added that the week of the 16th did not work for them either.  Maine said that they could work with whatever was chosen.  Rob proposed February 4,5, 2004, and that we will confirm on the next conference call.

Network Queries

The workgroup reviewed three potential topic areas for Network Queries:

· Lab Accreditation

· Sample Schedules

· Submittal /Submitted Information
Lab Accreditation
The Advisory Committee expressed interest in having Lab Accreditation information available electronically.  Laurie asked if this is information would be downloadable or just viewable.  Doug mentioned that it could be made either way.
Karen indicated that it would be complicated to make this available in NJ.  The NJ Office of QA, among other offices is responsible for the information.

Ellie asked if NH was working on something.  Laurie indicated that NH is in the process of updating the lab accreditation database.  Ellie then asked if the goal to have real-time information available or have this information be part of validation.  Laurie responded for validation.

Pat Bickford indicated that the question that labs wanted answered is, if a lab is not capable of doing something, what information can they find out about a potential subcontractor, even if it is outside of the state.  NELACS might be trying to do this and could be out of scope and impossible to do.

Each of the states were asked if making this type of information available would be possible.  NJ as before indicated that it would be challenging.  RI, VT, ME indicated that they would do further investigation but felt that it was likely very difficult and may or may not have that type of information available.  For the sake of time, Rob proposed we parking lot this until we talk about validation. 

PWS Sample Schedules and Sites

The Advisory committee indicated an interest to have Public Water System Sample Schedules and Sampling Site available electronically.  Karen agreed that it would be good to have available as currently, in NJ, it is sent on paper. NH indicated that they have this information viewable on their website.  You can go to the website, call up a Water System, and call up the reporting requirements.  Currently it isn’t downloadable, but it can be printed in PDF.  LC will mail this out the link to this.  They are able to have the test results in PDF form available from the State lab only.  Ellie asked how long did NH to put the information available on the website?  Laurie answered five months.

Rob asked Laurie if this would be information made available via Query?  Laurie answered yes and that NH  saw it as their contribution to labs.  NH would have to do a little bit of work -- maybe the biggest issue for NH is security.

Doug indicated that the OneStop website is now public access, but everything is PDF.  Doug asked if people raised any security concern about this?  Laurie indicated that there was a concern about sampling sites -- terrorists might be able to get access to sites.   Karen asked about Source Water Assessements in NH.  Laurie indicated that SWAs have been taken off the website.  NJ indicated that they wouldn’t be reluctant from a security standpoint but does see a potential problem from a resource standpoint.  Vermont indicated they would love to put sampling schedules and sampling sites up.   Maine indicated that they have “Drinking Water Watch” (developed by SAIC for Indiana) a read only web-from from SDWIS that shows all the schedules.   

Submitted Sample Information
The group was asked to think about what type of information could/should be made available about submitted samples.  Doug rephrased the question and asked the group if there a need for a machine-to-machine communication so a lab LIMS system can be automatically updated?

Karen indicated that she did not know.  Ellie added that maybe in the future.  Pat indicated that a LIMS manager may not want outside information updating the LIM from a security point of view.  Pat would not mind being notified but I am not sure I want it automatically made.  

Doug indicated that in his experience for states, in wastewater, that wanted to do their federal reporting, they had machine-to-machine communication to CDX.  They had no way of knowing what was automatically accepted.  Would the same results be desirable for the lab to state submission?  Dan indicated that have our State Labs that runs during the background and there is always someone that looks the results over and looks over the information.  They think that something automatically goes in wouldn’t be wanted.  
Future Call Dates

Workgroup Call 11/19/03  Call Topics:  Schema, Queries, and Meeting Information

Workgroup Call 12/03/03  Call Topics:  Data Elements List, Advisory Committee, and Best Practices

Advisory Committee Call  12/05/03  Call Topic:  Data Elements

Workgroup Call 12/17/03  Call Topics:  TBD
